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SPECIAL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 
 

Tuesday, February 19, 2019 
1:30 PM 

 
 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 
Date / Time:  February 19, 2019 / 1:33 PM 
 
IN ATTENDANCE:  Vice Mayor John Mirisch, Councilmember Lili Bosse, Fine Art Chair Zale 

Richard Rubins, Fine Art Vice Chair Stephanie Vahn, City Manager Mahdi 
Aluzri, Director of Public Works Shana Epstein, Project Manager Robert 
Welch, Management Analyst Teresa Revis,  Assistant Director Community 
Services Pam Shinault, Recreation Manager Kristin Buhagiar, Recreation 
Manager Patty Acuna, Executive Assistant Aida Thau 
Public in attendance:  Barbara Lazaroff, David Mirharooni, Peri Ellen 
Berne 

 
1) PUBLIC COMMENT  

Members of the public were given the opportunity to directly address the Committee  
on any item listed on the agenda. 
Speakers:  None 
 
Chair Rubins distributed a letter for City Staff and Council Liaisons present at this meeting. 
The topic of the letter was not related to the agenda. Vice Mayor Mirisch requested that a 
CC/FAC Liaison meeting be scheduled to address the letter and that he wanted the 
Cultural Arts expansion of the Fine Art Commission and the Community Cultural Arts 
Committee topic with representatives of Fine Art, Recreation and Parks, Cultural Heritage 
and stakeholders be brought to a future City Council/Fine Art Liaison meeting  

 
2) MURALIST RECOMMENDATION FOR THE TEMPORARY SOUNDWALL TO BE                                                 

INSTALLED ON NORTH CANON DRIVE AT WILSHIRE BOULEVARD DURING 
CONSTRUCTION OF THE WILSHIRE/RODEO STATION OF THE METRO PURPLE 
LINE EXTENSION PROJECT 
Project Manager Robert Welch presented an overview of the process leading to selection 
of a consultant to work with Stakeholders, Next Beverly Hills Committee and the Staff to 
recommend an artist for a temporary mural on the N. Canon soundwall.  The Liaisons 
stopped the presentation and asked Staff if they had requested that the Fine Art 
Commission review the artist selection before coming to the Liaisons. Staff and the Fine 
Art Commission Chair and Vice Chair indicated that the artist selection was not presented 
to the Commission as a whole.  The City Council liaisons instructed staff to bring this item 
to the upcoming Fine Art Commission meeting on February 21, and then bring their 
recommendation back to the CC/FAC Liaisons. The stakeholders in attendance at this 
meeting discussed with the Liaisons, staff and the consultant the criteria and urgency for 
this mural.  
 

3) ADJOURNMENT 
 
Date / Time:  February 19, 2019/ 2:15 PM 


